
Insight OUT 
by Bill Miller 

 
This month’s highlights include our Annual Meeting and President’s Report; “Astrological 
Events – Full Moons and Other Influences in March” by our member and friend 
Astrologer Linda Nugent; and the availability for purchase of our newly revised and 
enhanced Three Selves Book, Portals to Your Higher Consciousness. 
 
On Sunday, March 11, 2018, Larry Benedict, Cynthia, and I will be traveling to San Diego 
for the Celebration of Life of Barbara Morgan who passed away on July 25, 2017. Blessings 
and love always, Barbara. 
 
Remember: Hold the Light, Spread the Light, Be the Light.  

 
****** 

 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT – A REVIEW OF 2017 

THE 57TH ANNUAL MEETING at Spirit Works Church, Burbank, CA  

February 24, 2018 

Uplifting Consciousness with Light and Prayer 
 

Our Center of Prayer, Healing and Wisdom continues to hold and spread the Light in this our 
57th year of service. We are truly grateful to Spirit for blessing us and supporting this Great 
Work. 
 
As of December 31, 2017, the Fellowship has a total of 75 active members, and because a 
sufficient number of proxies have been received from our members throughout the country, we 
have a quorum and may legally conduct our meeting. 

 
Prayer and Publishing 

A Channeling from Eternal Cosmos in 2006 
 
Prior to the transition of Dr. Bella Karish in 2007, Eternal Cosmos, Bella’s Spirit Teacher, 
provided the following guidance to emphasize the Fellowship’s primary spiritual purposes: 
prayer and publishing. Because 
people want to help through prayer, the Fellowship is going to be a prayer center to help many 
people through prayer, because prayer works! 
 
When I am no longer here in this Channel, I will find some way to be able to do publishing, 
because my books, words, and teachings are even more important than the human channel who 
brought them forth. It is the wisdom that will remain and, along with prayer, be the future of the 
Fellowship. 
 
You have no idea of the effectiveness of your work. For those of you who spend your time in 
preparing the written word, it is an endeavor that is reaching far and wide. It is then through 



prayer and Light, both working with the printed aspect, that the plan of Light shall be realized 
within your lifetime. 
 
I want you to know that we of Spirit, who are part of the guiding force of your work, are indeed 
grateful to you, for we are entrusted with the responsibility of delivering this planet into Light 
and placing it before the altar of the Logos of this Solar System and the Spiritual Hierarchy. It 
cannot be done without emissaries upon your Earth who are willing to dedicate themselves, in 
whatever way is their calling, to sponsor and promote the plan of Light. Just know this: that 
before the conditions upon your Earth will get better, they will intensify for a short period of 
time, reach a pivotal point, and then the dust will blow away and all will be well. There will be 
Peace and within this Peace, Brotherly Love. 

****** 
 
Because our spiritual mandate is primarily prayer and publishing, a Grant Concept Paper has 
been prepared focusing on publishing, classes, and our World Prayer Program. With funding, the 
Fellowship will be able to market, advertise, and hire personnel to provide audio visual and other 
tech support. This Grant Concept paper puts our intentions in these areas out there. 
 
We are continuing to provide our monthly emails — with our monthly calendar, wisdom, prayer 
bulletin, and Insight Out, a message from the president — and praying, offering daily prayer 
requests to Spirit. 
 
We are grateful for Alex Skoronski, our retired bookkeeper/secretary, who prepares the 
Fellowship calendar for our Fellowship website and who provides on-going office support 
services as needed. 
 
As of December 31, 2017, we held fifty Prayer Circles and four Quarterly Board of Directors’ 
Meetings.  
 
Reviewing our financial statements, all of the Fellowship’s income came from the Board and 
Council and general donations. The year ended with a $3,922 loss. 
 
Our Fellowship continues to be an important focus of Light, because we, like many other groups 
throughout the world, form a chain of Light workers that encircles the Earth. We are told that 
none of us truly knows how valuable and important our Light work is, that indeed, the world is a 
better place because of it. Many of you join with thousands of others concentrating prayers on 
specific items that need our attention.  
 
In this time of wars and talk of wars, terrorism, suicide bombings, thoughts of hate, anger and 
violence raging in our nation and throughout the world, it is most important that we as Light 
Workers continue projecting Light without fear of judgment, allowing the energies challenging 
our planet to sort themselves out and be transmuted through the Spiritual Hierarchy of Light 
within God’s Will and for the Highest Good of all concerned. 
 
Our new book, Portals to Your Higher Consciousness, was sent to Gary Lister of Juniper Press 
for publishing at the end of the year. We received the completed books recently and have just 



asked Dori Rota, our webmaster, to place it on our website for purchase. There are additional 
books to be published, as funding permits, including The Unknown Jesus, Messages from Outer 
Space, and Wisdoms from the World of Spirit. 
 
During the past year, the Fellowship Uniguidance Newsletters and Wisdoms were researched for 
monthly wisdoms and publication materials. There are a total of five Uniguidance and Wisdom 
binders and thus far, three have been researched. There are many wisdoms yet to be 
disseminated. 
 
In 2017, our website reached thousands of individuals in twenty-seven countries. Over 90% of 
the visitors accessed our Prayer and Wisdom sections. Many positive comments have been 
received about the healing power of our collective prayer for each other and the planet. 
 
We are grateful for Dori Rota, our Webmaster. Dori keeps our website updated and continuously 
places our monthly Fellowship Wisdom, Prayer bulletin, and What’s New information on our 
website and provides valuable suggestions to increase our research and services. The website 
provides enhanced communication, not only with our members but also with newcomers 
interested in our work. 
 
Please be sure to visit our website at : www.foug.org to see all that is happening at the 
Fellowship. If you check the Calendar and What’s New pages, you will see the latest information 
on special events and new dimensions of our work. The Prayer Request and Bookstore sections 
are also on our website. 
 
On December 17, 2017, a resolution was passed by the Board of Directors authorizing the 
Fellowship to extend our lease from December 15, 2017 to December 14, 2018. The new lease is 
now in effect. 
 
I thank each one of you for being members of and supportive of the Fellowship of Universal 
Guidance. Some who will read this know that they have been Light Workers forever, others for 
lesser amounts of time, nevertheless, everyone’s service has been just as important. 
 
Our Fellowship looks forward to a year of Magic and Miracles, and we ask you, our Fellowship 
family, to join with us in the spirit of community to continue and to expand the work. We 
sincerely thank all of you for your many kindnesses through the past five decades and for 
supporting the Fellowship with your love, your prayers, and your donations. This concludes my 
report. 
 

 

Astrological Events – Full Moons and Other Influences in March 
Linda Nugent 

Member and Friend of the Fellowship 
 

There is a very energetic month coming up.  However, the last 4 months with eclipses and 
supermoons have been super charged as well!   
 



I think March will be a more reflective month as compared with February: a time for re-
evaluation as more information is revealed to us when Jupiter and Mercury go retrograde. 
FYI:  there are 5 phases of the moon this month beginning with March 1’s Full Moon in 
discriminating Virgo, followed by March 9 with the last quarter moon (a time to process what 
began at the previous new moon). Don’t forget this moon-phase was seeded at the new moon 
eclipse on February 15th. The last quarter moon should provide a sweeping culmination of the 
tipping point event that happened in Florida at the time of that eclipse giving the public (moon) a 
chance to evaluate and weigh in on our love-affair with weapons. Also, on March 9 Jupiter turns 
retrograde in Scorpio, providing more emphasis on how we feel getting to the nitty-gritty of 
processing.  Scorpio brings to light scandals and darkness so we should be finding out a lot more 
about things we wish we didn’t know about but are now forced to look at.  And it seems like 
Jupiter has its sight on the NRA and dark money in politics now.  On the 7th of March, Venus 
and Mercury enter Aries (aries 0 degrees is always a global sensitive point) so communication of 
our desires will be strong ― what do we value will be calling for action.  The conversation is 
heating up and up! 
 
March 17th begins a new moon phase (new beginning) in compassionate and mysterious Pisces; 
on its heels, assertive and confrontation Mars enter rule making Capricorn (gov’t and 
corporations) on the18th.  AND a few days later, on the 22nd, Mercury goes into retrograde in 
Aries revisiting all the information we received until April 15th.   
 
This month marks the beginning of a strong retrograde period.  It begins here but will grow over 
the summer as the outer planets retrograde putting a generational and longer lasting spin on 
events that have happened recently. Especially regarding the “me too” movement, investigations 
and corruption, and now guns. 
 
Whew!  The structures are changing rapidly now and the activists are being called to action.  So 
much excitement, so much anxiety, so much we need to do. 
 
As Bella said, “Pray, pray, pray.” 
 
Be good, think good, do good, 
Linda 
 
 
linda nugent 
nugentl@mac.com 
 
781-264-6929 
 
"Love is the strongest medicine"     
yogi bahajan 
 

 


